
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ACTIVITIES:   

• PERPETUAL ROSARY for Vocations is being led by the Knights of Columbus on 

Sunday, Sept. 5th before the Mass at 8:35 am and Monday, Sept. 6th before the 

Mass at 7:05 am.  We encourage you to come early those days and join in saying 

the rosary for Vocations. 

• KC MEETING: Monday, Sept. 13th - Rosary at 5:35 pm, Mass at 6:00 pm, Social 

followed by Supper and 3rd and 4th Degree Meetings.  We hope to see you there.  All 

persons participating in the Mass are invited to attend the social and supper. 
 

STEWARDSHIP MOMENT: “Did not God choose those who are poor in the world to be rich 

in faith and heirs of the kingdom that he promised to those who love him?” - JAMES 2:5 

What is more important – being rich in faith or rich in possessions? Society tells us that 

possessions are most important. God teaches a different lesson. When we are rich in faith, we 

keep God first and experience true joy and peace. When we put possessions first, we soon 

realize we can never have enough and happiness is fleeting. When we put faith over 

possessions, we truly realize it is better to give than receive. 
 
MINISTRY SHEETS for September and Weekday are available in the back of the church.   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE:   

• Campaign Goal:  $500,000.00 

• Total Amount Committed/Pledged:  $471,346.13                  

• Actual Amount Paid:  $467,846.13                

If you have joined our parish since the campaign ended or wish to help us finish up our 

goal, you may still make a contribution by using the cards/envelopes in the back of the 

church.  We can still apply for 10% free money from the Diocesan Hommerding Grant 

for any additional money received for the capital campaign. Thank you! 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

ADDITIONAL PRAYER OPPORTUNITY:  CHECK THIS OUT 

• ADORATION – Every Friday, except the 1st Friday, from 3:00-4:00 pm  

(Still debating, hope more people will sign up) 
 
HOLY FATHER’S PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR SEPTEMBER: 

• Universal Intention – An environmentally sustainable lifestyle:   We pray that we all 

will make courageous choices for a simple and environmentally sustainable lifestyle, 

rejoicing in our young people who are resolutely committed to this. 
 

 
 

 
   

 

23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time – 

September 5, 2021 
 

NEXT SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE (9/11-12):  PENANCE SCHEDULE: 

Sat. Eve.:     5:00 pm     Sat. Eve.:          4:00-4:45 pm                 

Sunday:        9:00 am              or by appointment 

Sunday:       (Sykeston)       11:00 am                         Please call Fr. Dodge 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR MONDAY, SEPT. 6 – SUNDAY, SEPT. 12: 

 
MASS SERVERS: Weekday: Joslyne Thompson; Sat. Eve.:  Drew Matt, Luis Ordaz, Hayden 

House; Sunday:  Sierra Friedt, Sydney Friedt, Aniston Hoornaert. 

 

LECTORS:  Weekday: Mary Sears; Sat. Eve.: Karen Evans; Sunday: Jim Harmon. 

 

GREETERS:  Sat. Eve.:  Steve & Jane Metzger; Sunday: Jane Rosenau & Joanne Becker. 

 

USHERS:  Sat. Eve.:  Tom Paintner & Jason Jarrett; Sunday:  Bob Erickson & Alex Friedt. 

 

PRAYER CHAIN:  If you have a special prayer need in your family, please call Gemma 

Bachmeier (652-2129) or Renee Riedesel (652-2338 or 652-5295) to start our parish prayer 

chain. 

     

POLICY FOR BAPTISM:  For all those parents desiring Baptism for their child, they 

must first attend a Baptism class.  Our next class is Thursday, October 7, 2021 at 7:00 pm in 

the Parish Hall.  Once you have attended the Baptism class, you are then free to schedule the 

Baptism by calling the office at 652-2519. 

SACRED HEART CHURCH 
                                  663 1st St. S. (P.O. Box 420-mailing address)  

                                   Carrington, North Dakota 58421 

                                 652-2519 (Church); 652-2072 (Parish Hall) 

                            Fax: 652-2518                                                                                

                                Fr. Terry Dodge, Pastor 

                                 Fr. Dodge’s E-mail: terry.dodge@fargodiocese.org 

                               Church Office E-mail: sacredheart@daktel.com 

CCD Office E-mail: sacredheartccd@outlook.com  

Parish Website: www.sacredheartcarrington.org  

                      Virginia Pedersen, Secretary – Susan Thompson, CCD Coordinator  

Paul Reimer & Maartje Murphy, Lay Directors – Blaine Schatz, Parish Council President 

LIVE IN THE WORD OF GOD 
Readings for the Week of September 6-12 

Monday:     Colossians 1:24-2:3 & Luke 6:6-11 

Tuesday:     Colossians 2:6-15 & Luke 6:12-19 

Wednesday:   Micah 5:1-4a or Romans 8:28-30 & Matthew 1:1-16, 18-23 

Thursday:      Colossians 3:12-17 & Luke 6:27-38 

Friday:      1 Timothy 1:1-2, 12-14 & Luke 6:39-42 

Saturday:      1 Timothy 1:15-17 & Luke 6:43-49 

Sunday:    Isaiah 50:4-9; James 2:14-18 & Mark 8:27-35 
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 MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK SEPTEMBER 6-12: 

 Mon. 7:30 a.m. LABOR DAY +John W. Murphy (Parish Office Closed) 

 Tues. 7:30 a.m. ROSARY AND DAILY READINGS ONLY 

  7:00 p.m. MASS AT SYKESTON + Ardell Stafford 

 Wed. 7:25 a.m. + Logan Silha 

 Thurs. 7:30 a.m. + Guy Hermstead  

 Fri.  7:30 a.m. James Sears 

  10:00 a.m. GOLDEN ACRES + Msgr. Edward J. O’Connor 

 Sat.  5:00 p.m. + Daniel Steidl 

 Sun.     9:00 a.m. For the people of the parishes 

             11:00 a.m.  MASS AT SYKESTON +Ethel and +Eddie Weippert  
 
3RD GRADE CLASS is involved in our liturgy this morning by being the greeters. 
 
KIDS AND THE GOSPEL: Starts today, Sunday, September 5th.  Anyone willing to help 

with this program, please contact the parish office at 652-2519 or contact Shane or Mary 

Wendel at 652-2044.    
 
CCD/CYO CLASSES: ALL CLASSES, grades Preschool-12 will be held on Wednesday 

evenings starting September 8th from 7-8 p.m.  Grades P-4th will be in the basement of the 

rectory; Grade 9-10 will be in the parish hall; Grades 5-8 and 11 will be in the CCD Center.  

Seniors will meet at the Jason & Bobbi Jarrett home (28 2nd St. S.E.).  If you have not paid for 

your student’s books, please do so as soon as possible. The cost for the CCD & CYO program 

per family is $40.00 for 1 student, $80.00 for 2 students, $120.00 for 3 students and $140.00 

for 4 or more students.  Students are in the same grade in CCD & CYO as they are in school.  

To enroll in the preschool program, your child must be four years old by Sept. 1, 2021.    
 
2ND GRADE RECONCILIATION MEETING for parents on Wednesday, September 8th   

from 7-8 p.m. in the church. 
 
MENTORS NEEDED FOR OUR YOUTH:  The CYO program purchased a new curriculum 

for our 9th and 10th graders.  In this program, there will be a teacher for the whole class (Kevin 

Wolsky).  Then there will be mentors for students to break off in groups after the group lesson.  

As a church, we are looking for people to step up and become a mentor for our youth.  This 

would mean you would sit in and take part in the Wednesday class with our 9th-10th grade students. 

The program is called “Life Teen” and it helps the kids see and put their faith into action.    
 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING: Wednesday, September 15th at 5:45 p.m.  For your 

convenience, here is a list of board of education members in case you have an item you would 

like to bring up to them. Members are Rachel Bickett, Mary Wendel, Jessica Skadberg, Mark 

Pazdernik, Bob House, Dave Richter and Susan Thompson.  
                                                                        
ALTAR SOCIETY RUMMAGE SALE:  Clean out your garages, basements & closets & bring 

your items to the parish hall on Thurs., Sept. 16th or Friday, Sept. 17th for the rummage sale on 

Sat., Sept. 18th from 8:00 am to 11:30 am.  No need to mark your items.  No clothes, please. 
 

EVANGELIZATION CORNER: “There are more tears shed over answered prayers than over 

unanswered prayers.”                                                                           St. Teresa of Avila         

▼    2ND COLLECTION - THIS WEEKEND 

SPECIAL COLLECTION FOR HAITI AND FUTURE DISASTERS:  This weekend, we will 

take up a second collection for disaster relief due to the emergency needs in Haiti from the 

massive earthquake and tropical storm that hit Haiti recently.  Bishop Folda is supporting this 

voluntary special collection for disaster relief.  If you can help, please put your donation in 

the second collection this weekend for Haiti relief.  As with all national/special collections, 

please make check payable to Sacred Heart.  The parish deposits the check and includes the 

donation in your individual giving record.  We send a check to the Diocese of Fargo and they 

remit to the national office.  Thank you! 
 
AWARD TRIP:  Our CCD and CYO students and parents this year have an amazing 

opportunity to go to Valley Fair and a Twins game.  To obtain this opportunity, the students in 

Preschool-12 have to do some work.  Preschool through 3rd grade must attend Kids and the 

Gospel or fill out the Kids and the Gospel sheets in the back of the church.  4th through 12th 

grade must fill out the homily notes sheet.  This is just like last year with one exception.  At 

least one parent must attend Mass with their child and sign the homily notes sheet, or the Kids 

and the Gospel sheet, attesting to this.  The top 10 students and their parents with the best 

attendance record will go on the trip.  Ties are accepted.  Students can go to any Catholic 

church.  Because of the specialness of this trip, NO allowances will be accepted, medical or 

otherwise. MORE INFORMATION IN THE LETTER SENT TO CCD/CYO FAMILIES. 

• Reminder:  All of these sheets no matter what grade must have a parent/guardian AND 

student signatures or they do not count and need to be turned in on a weekly basis.  

“Protecting life is our duty as Catholics, and ending legal protection for 

abortion is imperative.”       Denver Archbishop Samual J. Aquila - January 22, 2013                                                                     
PRAYER CHAIN:  We are updating our prayer chain list.  If you do not wish to be on the 

prayer chain calling list or if you wish to be put on the list to call on the prayer chain, please let 

us know.  Please respond before Monday, September 20th, as a new list will be printed up 

and copies available for pick up.  If you have any questions, please call the office at 652-2519 

in the mornings or call Gemma Bachmeier at 652-2129.         
 
THANK YOU to all the volunteers who took a shift at the Daily Bread Food Pantry in August 

or generously donated food and/or supplies now or throughout the year.  What a great out 

pouring of love to our neighbor!                  THANK YOU! 
 
CONGRATULATIONS:  God is ever Faithful – The presence of faithful and committed 

couples is a gift that helps us remember God’s faithfulness more clearly.  Those celebrating 

25th or 50th plus Wedding Anniversaries will be highlighted in our bulletins each month.   The 

names will appear on the first Sunday of the month. 

• Fred & Verna Freeman – 63 years on September 20 

• Brian & Susan Thomas – 25 years on September 21 

 
 
 
   
 
 

   

 
 
 

SUNDAY COLLECTION, AUGUST 29, 2021:                    Last Year Comparison: 

Plate collection  301.00 120.00 

Children’s envelopes 16.50 19.25 

Sunday envelopes  1,976.00 1,396.00 

  2,293.50 1,535.25            

 

 


